
Good morning, my name is Peter Schrappen and I serve as the Vice President for the 

American Waterways Operators, which is the advocate, resource, and united voice for the 

tugboat, towboat, and barge industry.  

Our industry – which supports thousands of family-wage jobs in Seattle and Washington 

State -- serves as a vital part of Washington’s supply chain – opposes Council Bill  120933 

(to amend the 2023 Maritime and Industrial Lands policy to build housing in the Stadium 

District.)  

You are going to hear from a number of leaders from throughout Seattle today. We stand 

with the “We had a deal” coalition. 

Once these industry lands are replaced with homes, they are gone forever.  

Our coalition ended our most recent letter to you with a simple message and I’ll conclude 

with that, “This is not just about protecting what we have. It is about building a future where 

our maritime industry thrives, our workers succeed, and our state continues to lead in 

global trade.” 

Thank you for your time.  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fseattle.legistar.com%2FLegislationDetail.aspx%3FID%3D7091886%26GUID%3D0E09BEB7-E62D-4CE8-A2FF-9C093E6DAB9C%26Options%3DID%257CText%257C%26Search%3D120933&data=05%7C02%7Cpschrappen%40americanwaterways.com%7Cedba09dcf5904067b09b08dd514bf37a%7Cea1d95c7f3174976bc13e3e9d98e1e47%7C0%7C0%7C638756108903634105%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6%2BbKZADXizHhWtVFiK77kEbi8P3K3xjTouEHu6J1jDA%3D&reserved=0

